OASIS – PKI TC

Meeting (Teleconference) Notes

March 17, 2004

D-R-A-F-T

Attendees:  

Voting Members Present:

Kefeng Chen

Paul Evans

Phil Fulchino

Steve Hanna

June Leung

John Sabo

Ross Smith

Ann Terwilliger

Krishna Yellepeddy

Voting Members Absent:

Paola Bassanese

Sharon Boeyen

Andrew Gottfried

Jeremy Hilton

Terry Leahy

Mark Lundin 

Steve Orrin
Jean Pawluk

David Skyberg

Prospective Members Absent:

Art Botterell

Rob Cryan

XiaoLi Dong

John Killian

Shivangi Nadkarni

David Wasley

Jiafu Yu

1. Roll Call and Agenda Review
Steve Hanna welcomed members and determined that a quorum existed for voting purposes. The agenda was reviewed and an item was added at the end to discuss liaisons with other groups.
2. Minutes from January 29, 2004 Meeting

A resolution to approve the minutes of the January 29, 2004 meeting was made by Phil Fulchino and seconded by June Leung.  The motion passed unanimously.

3. Elect Secretary

Steve Hanna noted that David Skyberg has offered to serve as secretary of the TC.  However, because he was not able to attend this meeting, a resolution to postpone the election until the next meeting was moved by Ross Smith and seconded by John Sabo.  The motion passed unanimously.   

4. Review Activities at RSA Conference
Steve Hanna initiated discussion on the Action Plan rollout at the RSA Conference. Many experienced PKI people came to the reception and there were a number of influential supporters.  Seven more individuals have joined the TC as prospective members.   We identified new areas where PKI is being used, such as South America.  Steve noted that he intends to follow up with the individuals who left a business card at OASIS booth or signed up at the reception.  Scott McGrath of OASIS will provide the business cards to Steve for follow up.

Steve noted that there will be a Members Section Steering Committee meeting Friday, March 20.  John Sabo provided a brief overview of the MS and encouraged TC members were urged to consider becoming members of the Members Section.

5. Approve Publication of Revised Action Plans with More Supporters

The PKI Action Plan was discussed. John Sabo moved a resolution that Steve may update the Action Plan supporters list as often as he deems appropriate.  Ross Smith seconded.  The motion was approved. 

6. Discuss Implementation of PKI Action Plan

The implementation of the PKI Action Plan was discussed as well as the role of the implementation subcommittees,  where most of the work will occur.  

Steve Hanna moved, seconded by Paul Evans, to ask each subcommittee before the next TC meeting in April to:

1. Set a regular meeting schedule for the subcommittee

2. Provide that schedule to Steve Hanna so he can send a summary to the full TC

3. Meet at least once before the April TC meeting

4. Review their Implementation Plan, revise it as necessary, and publish it on their subcommittee web site with access granted to the full TC

5. Begin implementation, if they choose

6. Report back at the next PKI TC meeting

The motion was adopted unanimously.

The implementation subcommittees are: Application Guidelines, Ask Vendors, Education, Lower Cost, and Testing. Steve will contact the chairs of these subcommittees to see if there’s anything they need. He will also send an email to the PKI TC email list, inviting volunteers to join these subcommittees.

Kefeng asked committee chairs to please send email meeting reminders a few days before each meeting.

7. Any Other Business
Steve announced that he and Jean Pawluk have written a paper on the PKI Action Plan that will be presented at the PKI R&D Workshop April 12-14. There will also be a panel there on the PKI Action Plan. And Steve will speak at a PKI BOF at the Internet 2 Members Meeting on April 19. He will try to get some more volunteers to help with the implementation of the PKI Action Plan.

Paul Evans explained that the U.S. General Services Administration (GSA) has issued a request for shared services PKI. Certified service providers will run PKIs for U.S. government agencies. Any agency that doesn’t already have its own PKI will be steered to these service providers. This is sparking a resurgence of interest in PKI among vendors.
